
1001 Irving Street, NE
Washington, DC 20017
January 9, 2014

Ms. Sumita Mukhoty
International Bureau
Federal Communications Commission
445 12th Street, SE
Washington, DC 

Dear Ms. Mukhoty:

I am writing in response to your request for clarification of the application for transfer of 
control of an international 214 resale license held by Megatel Netcom Inc., File No. ITC-214-
20090401-00143.

I want to confirm that the shareholders of Megatel Netcom at the time of the grant of the 
original 214 license in 2009 were Sean Luo, whose Chinese name is Xiangyang Luo, and Fay 
Chen, whose Chinese name is Huixi Chen.  Ms. Chen was a citizen of China when the original 
license was granted but obtained U.S. citizenship in November 2010.  Mr. Luo holds 80% of the 
shares of Megatel Netcom and Ms. Chen holds 20% of the shares.

Upon approval by the FCC, Mr. Luo will sell his 80% interest to Yonghui (Peter) Liu 
who is currently CEO of Megatel Netcom.  Ms. Chen will retain her shares and continue to act as 
CFO of the company.  To repeat, as a result of the transaction, the two shareholders will be:

• Yonghui (Peter) Liu, CEO, will hold 80%.  He is a Chinese citizen with a U.S. green 
card, 098-768-955.

• Huixi (Fay) Chen, CFO, will hold 20%.  She is a U.S. citizen.,

Please let me know if you require additional information.  

Sincerely,

Laura B. Sherman
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